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Letter to Suppliers

April 14, 2020

Dear valued business partner:

Re: Legal Entity Name Changes (Conifex US Sawmills)

As you know, Resolute Forest Products made the acquisition from Conifex Timber of seven (7) 
subsidiaries which together operate lumber facilities in Cross City (Florida), Glenwood (Arkansas) 
and El Dorado (Arkansas). 

As part of their integration in the Resolute Forest Products family, these newly acquired subsidiaries 
will change their legal name effective May 1, 2020:

Current Legal Entity Name New Legal Entity Name

BW SLC Real Estate Holdings LLC Resolute Cross City Real Estate Holdings LLC

Caddo River Contracting, LLC Resolute Caddo River LLC

Conifex Cross City LLC Resolute Cross City LLC

Conifex El Dorado Inc. Resolute El Dorado Inc.

Conifex Glenwood LLC Resolute Glenwood LLC

Navcor USA LLC Resolute Navcor LLC

Suwannee Timber Management LLC Resolute Cross City Timber Management LLC

We are writing today to explain how these legal entity name changes will impact purchase orders as 
well as supplier invoices, payments and contracts. 

Purchase Orders
Starting May 1, 2020, all purchase orders will reflect our new legal entity names.

Invoices
Please update your billing system to send invoices to the appropriate new legal entity name(s) 
starting May 1, 2020. If you have already submitted invoices to a previous legal entity, you do not 
need to resubmit them.



111 Robert Bourassa Blvd., Suite 5000

Montréal, Québec, H3C 2M1 Canada 
resolutefp.com

Page 2 of 2 

Payments 
You will notice the changes in our legal entity names in payments received as of May 1, 2020. If 
your accounts receivable system has pre-populated company name information, please update 
your system with our new subsidiary name(s) for May 1, 2020. 

Tax Registration Numbers 
Our tax identification and registration numbers remain unchanged.

Contracts 
Existing contracts remain in effect as they are not impacted by the legal entity name changes. 

Our suppliers are important to us, and we are mindful that this transition must be as seamless as 
possible. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the changes and transition 
process, please contact your Resolute Forest Products procurement representative. You can find 
additional information on our legal entity name changes on our website at www.resolutefp.com. 

We appreciate your confidence in Resolute Forest Products and look forward to continuing our 
strong business relationship. 

Sincerely, 

Luc Theriault 
Senior Vice President, Wood Products




